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December 21, 2015 

 

 

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 

Honorable Kathleen H. Burgess, Secretary 

New York State Public Service Commission 

Three Empire State Plaza 

Albany, NY 12223-1350 

 

Re: Case 12-T-0502 – Proceeding on Motion to Examine Alternating Current 

Transmission Upgrades  

 FERC Docket ER15-572-000, NY Transco 

 

Dear Secretary Burgess: 

The enclosed tariff leaves, issued by New York State Electric & Gas Corporation (“NYSEG”) 

and Rochester Gas and Electric Corporation (“RG&E”) (together the “Companies”) are 

transmitted for filing in compliance with the requirements of the New York State Public Service 

Commission (“Commission”) and Appendix 7-H (electronic tariff filing system) to the 

Commission's Codes, Rules and Regulations (16 NYCRR Appendix 7-H). 

  

The Companies are filing modifications to a filing that was originally submitted to the 

Commission on September 28, 2015.  After additional communication with Staff, it was decided 

the Company would change the proposed language from “NY Transco Charge, TOTS Charge, 

and AC Transmission Charge” to “Transmission project costs allocated to the Company under the 

NYISO tariff as approved by FERC”.  The revised language will better accommodate the FERC 

and Commission review and approval process for transmission projects.  Below is a list of the 

revised tariff leaves to be effective February 1, 2016: 

 

NYSEG – PSC No. 120 

Leaf No. 53, Revision 6 

Leaf No. 79, Revision 5 

Leaf No. 117, Revision 12 

Leaf No. 117.2.3, Revision 5 

Leaf No. 117.9, Revision 16 

Leaf No. 117.10, Revision 10 

Leaf No. 117.11, Revision 9 
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Leaf No. 117.33, Revision 6 

Leaf No. 117.42, Revision 6 

Leaf No. 132, Revision 9 

Leaf No. 159, Revision 8 

Leaf No. 218, Revision 17 

 

RG&E – PSC No. 19 

Leaf No. 9, Revision 6 

Leaf No. 85.1, Revision 7 

Leaf No. 160.9, Revision 6 

Leaf No. 160.26, Revision 9 

Leaf No. 160.26.1.1, Revision 3 

Leaf No. 160.26.2, Revision 4 

Leaf No. 160.26.3, Revision 1 

Leaf No. 160.27, Revision 8 

Leaf No. 160.37, Revision 7 

Leaf No. 160.37.1, Revision 1 

Leaf No. 160.39.2, Revision 12 

Leaf No. 160.39.2.1, Revision 1 

Leaf No. 160.39.3.3 Revision 2 

Leaf No. 160.39.12, Revision 9 

Leaf No. 161.2, Revision 18 

Leaf No. 164.1.1, Revision 14 

Leaf No. 166.1.1, Revision 14 

Leaf No. 174.3, Revision 16 

Leaf No. 187.3, Revision 12 

Leaf No. 190.3, Revision 16 

Leaf No. 194.2, Revision 13 

Leaf No. 194.4, Revision 4 

Leaf No. 210.2, Revision 16 

Leaf No. 246.2, Revision 10 

Leaf No. 246.3, Revision 7 

 
The Companies request that the requirement of Section 66(12)(b) of the Public Service Law and 16 

NYCRR Section 720-8.1 as to newspaper publication be waived as the Companies will notify customers 

via bill messages. 
 

If there are any questions concerning this filing, please call me at (585) 771-4692. 

 

 Respectfully submitted, 

       

 Mark O. Marini 

       

Enclosures 
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